WFP/EB.A/2009/6-F/1 Fifth Update on the WFP Management Plan
This Plan outlines the changes made to the WFP Management Plan since the Fourth update. The Board takes note of the total Programme of Work for 2008-2009 of US$11.8 billion, an increase of US$749 million to cover additional operational requirements that emerged after the fourth Management Plan update had been prepared. 
Background

Several factors including unprecedented volatility in global commodity markets, the rapid increase in food and fuel prices and the decline of the US dollar against many of WFP’s other operating currencies

and large new operational requirements changed many of the assumptions on which the Programme of Work for the biennium (2008-2009) was based. The projections for the unearmarked portion of the General Fund are also presented. (para 1-8)

Programme of Work (2008-2009)
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New operational requirements in new and existing projects: Uganda, Kenya, Occupied Palestinian territory, Somalia, Pakistan, Iraq, Democratic Republic of Congo, Haiti and a few others. 
Status of the PSA Equalization Account

The PSA Equalization Account has been revised to US$ 70.4 million, equivalent to a minimum of four months of PSA expenditure. On hedging, the Secretariat entered into hedging arrangements for €4.8 million per month for 2009. The average exchange rate was fixed at €1 to US$1.44.The current exchange rate is approximately €1 to US$1.33. (para 16 -24)
Status of the General Fund
The latest forecast for the unearmarked portion of the General Fund, unchanged from the fourth update of the Management Plan (2008–2009), is outlined in Table 4. (para 25)

[image: image2.emf]
